
 
AIRDRIE-BATHGATE RAILWAY AND LINKED IMPROVEMENTS BILL 

 
CONSIDERATION STAGE WITNESS STATEMENTS: PROMOTER 

RESPONSE TO GROUP 2 
  
BRB (RESIDUARY) LIMITED (OBJECTION 73) 
 
TOPICS NO LONGER IN DISPUTE 
 
The Promoter understands that all topics are still in dispute. 
 
TOPICS STILL IN DISPUTE 
 
The following topics within this objection remain in dispute and the Promoter’s 
written evidence on each is now submitted: - 
 
ISSUE 1 - PROTECTION OF ASSETS : TRANSFER OF RAILWAY  
                 STRUCTURES 
 
1. The Objector wishes to divest itself of structures for which it is 

responsible which form part of the former railway that is being taken for 
the authorised works.  In its written evidence the Objector refers to an 
informal confirmation given in this regard. 

 
2. Assuming the Bill is passed and the former railway is acquired for the 

authorised works, the Promoter accepts that as part of such acquisition 
it will become responsible for railway structures within the limits of 
deviation for the new railway.  This was the informal indication given to 
the Objector’s solicitor.  It is not quite as stated in the Objector’s written 
evidence inasmuch as some of the structures with which the Objector 
is concerned may not be railway structures properly so called but may 
instead be e.g. bridges that ought properly to be in the ownership of the 
roads authority or other road owner.  The extent of acquisition of any 
existing structures will be a matter for consideration by the Promoter in 
the context of land assembly. Depending on the structures in question, 
it should be capable of resolution at this stage. 

 
3. The Promoter notes from the objection and the Objector’s written 

evidence that the Objector’s sale to Railway Paths Limited will not 
divest the Objector of any of these structures.  The Objector’s position 
will accordingly be improved by the proposed acquisition for the 
purposes of the authorised works.  

 
4. The Promoter also questioned whether there are existing former 

railway structures that are only partly within the limits of deviation.  The 
Objector has not so far been able to advise whether this is the case. 

 
5. Through its Parliamentary agent the Promoter has indicated its 

willingness to consider the question of ownership on a structure by 
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structure basis.  It will be for the Objector to identify which are the 
structures with which it is concerned.  However, it has become evident 
from discussions between the respective agents that the Objector does 
not at present know details of the structures of which it wishes to divest 
itself.  The Promoter understands that the Objector has now set in 
motion the necessary work to discover these details.  In order to assist 
that process the Promoter has made a member of the Bill team 
available to provide the Objector with assistance in identifying the 
precise location of any given limit of deviation and the railway 
proposals at that point. 

 
6. Once the necessary details are available from the Objector the 

Promoter will be able to undertake the exercise of identifying what falls 
to be treated as a railway structure associated with the new railway.  
Until then, it is not possible to make any progress with this aspect of 
the objection.  In particular, the Promoter cannot agree that the 
authorised undertaker should take responsibility for unknown structures 
on a global basis. 

 
Witnesses 
 
7. The witnesses for the Promoter on this topic are: Alison Gorlov and 

Karen Gribben. The Promoter estimates its evidence on this topic 
lasting 5 minutes. 

 
ISSUE 2: - ACQUISITION OF LAND AND RIGHTS OVER LAND– 

RETAINED LAND AT BATHGATE 
 
8. The Objector owns plots nos. 786, 786A and 789, which are required 

for the car park at the new Bathgate station.  The Objector also owns 
the land lying to the east of plot no. 786A, which is not proposed to be 
acquired (“the retained land”).  The retained land is subject to and has 
the benefit of title conditions imposed as part of the property 
demarcation that took place as part of rail privatisation.  This 
demarcation regulates the interface between the Promoter’s 
operational railway land and land retained by the Objector.   

 
9. The Objector’s concern to protect those title conditions in reality 

reflects its need to secure continued access to the retained land and 
any necessary rights regarding the provision of services and similar 
matters.  Equally, there may be a need for title conditions to reflect the 
needs of the operational railway.   

 
10. The Promoter accepts that the Objector must benefit from a servitude 

right of access and is willing to offer an undertaking to this effect.  
However, it is not possible to confirm the precise detail of the servitude 
until the land assembly takes place.  The Promoter has every 
confidence that the position will be resolved. If and to the extent that it 
is not any resultant prejudice to the Objector and its property interests 
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will be a potential compensation issue.  That, too, is not a matter that 
falls to be dealt with in the context of the Bill promotion. 

 
11. The Promoter therefore considers that, while there are issues yet to be 

agreed, they can and ought properly to be dealt with separately from 
the Bill promotion process.  

 
Witnesses 
 
12. The witness for the Promoter on this topic is: Elaine Hunter. The 

Promoter estimates its evidence on this topic lasting 5 minutes. 
 
 
ISSUE 3: - STATUTORY OBLIGATIONS 
 
13. The Objector has agreed the wording of an undertaking from the 

Promoter to seek an amendment in the Bill to address the issue of 
historic obligations.  The provision to be sought will be similar to 
section 50 of the Waverley Railway (Scotland) Act 2006, but with some 
drafting improvements.  The undertaking is about to be issued to the 
Objector on the condition that this aspect of the objection will be 
withdrawn. 

  
Witnesses 
 
14. The witness for the Promoter on this topic is: Alison Gorlov. The 

Promoter estimates its evidence on this topic lasting 5 minutes. 
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